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June 18, 2015

Hon. Jeremy Harrison

Minister Responsible for Immigration, Jobs, Skills and Training Room
346 Legislative Building

2405 Legislative Drive Regina,

SK S4S 0B3

Re: Request for Extension of Deadline for Audit Materials of Immigration Consultant
Dear Hon. Minister,

Further to your request to Federally-regulated immigration consultants to submit
material for an audit, our Members are seeking a legal opinion as to whether Client
details, including those requested, may lawfully be disclosed by Federally-regulated
immigration consultants, or whether release of those details is prohibited. In the interim,
it appears that we may incur legal liability by complying with your request.
Unfortunately, we are advised that one of our members has already been threatened
with a lawsuit by an employer if their name and contact details are disclosed to the
Province.

In the circumstances, our Members would appreciate an extension of 30 days to comply
with your audit requirements so that they may obtain a definitive legal opinion.

Yours truly,

tole—

Dory Jade, RCIC, C. Dir.
President

Cc:

Hon. Brad Wall, Premier of Saskatchewan

Hon. Bill Boyd, Minister of Economy

Eric Johansen, Ministry of Economy, SK Government

Kirk Westgard, Acting Assistant Deputy Minister, Immigration Services
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